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salaries and define the duties of each 
such person; 

(e) To investigate from time to time 
and to assemble data on the growing, 
harvesting, shipping, and marketing 
conditions with respect to tomatoes; 

(f) To prepare a marketing policy; 
(g) To recommend marketing regula-

tions to the Secretary; 
(h) To recommend rules and proce-

dures for, and to make determinations 
in connection with, issuance of certifi-
cates of privilege or exemptions, or 
both; 

(i) To investigate an applicant’s 
claim for exemptions; 

(j) To keep minutes, books, and 
records which clearly reflect all of the 
acts and transactions of the committee 
and such minutes, books and records 
shall be subject to examination at any 
time by the Secretary or his authorized 
agent or representative. Minutes of 
each committee meeting shall be re-
ported promptly to the Secretary; 

(k) At the beginning of each fiscal pe-
riod, to prepare a budget of its ex-
penses for such fiscal period, together 
with a report thereon; 

(l) To cause the books of the com-
mittee to be audited by a competent 
accountant at least once each fiscal pe-
riod, and at such other time as the 
committee may deem necessary or as 
the Secretary may request. The report 
of such audit shall show the receipt 
and expenditure of funds collected pur-
suant to this part; a copy of each such 
report shall be furnished to the Sec-
retary and a copy of each such report 
shall be made available at the principal 
office of the committee for inspection 
by producers and handlers; and 

(m) To consult, cooperate, and ex-
change information with other mar-
keting agreement committees and 
other individuals or agencies in con-
nection with all proper committee ac-
tivities and objectives under this part. 

EXPENSES AND ASSESSMENTS 

§ 966.40 Expenses. 
The committee is authorized to incur 

such expenses as the Secretary may 
find are reasonable and likely to be in-
curred during each fiscal period for its 
maintenance and functioning, and for 
such purposes as the Secretary, pursu-

ant to this subpart, determines to be 
appropriate. Handlers shall share ex-
penses upon the basis of a fiscal period. 
Each handler’s share of such expense 
shall be proportionate to the ratio be-
tween the total quantity of tomatoes 
handled by him as the first handler 
thereof during a fiscal period and the 
total quantity of tomatoes handled by 
all handlers as first handlers thereof 
during such fiscal period. 

§ 966.41 Budget. 
At the beginning of each fiscal period 

and as may be necessary thereafter, 
the committee shall prepare an esti-
mated budget of income and expendi-
tures necessary for the administration 
of this part. The committee may rec-
ommend a rate of assessment cal-
culated to provide adequate funds to 
defray its proposed expenditures. The 
committee shall present such budget to 
the Secretary with an accompanying 
report showing the basis for its cal-
culations. 

§ 966.42 Assessments. 
(a) The funds to cover the commit-

tee’s expenses shall be acquired by the 
levying of assessments upon handlers 
as provided in this subpart. Each han-
dler who first handles tomatoes shall 
pay assessments to the committee 
upon demand, which assessments shall 
be in payment of such handler’s pro 
rata share of the committee’s expenses. 

(b) Assessments shall be levied upon 
handlers at rates established by the 
Secretary. Such rates may be estab-
lished upon the basis of the commit-
tee’s recommendations and other avail-
able information. Such rates may be 
applied to specified containers used in 
the production area. 

(c) At any time during, or subsequent 
to, a given fiscal period the committee 
may recommend the approval of an 
amended budget and an increase in the 
rate of assessment. Upon the basis of 
such recommendations, or other avail-
able information, the Secretary may 
approve an amended budget and in-
crease the rate of assessment. Such in-
crease shall be applicable to all toma-
toes which were regulated under this 
part and which were shipped by the 
first handler thereof during such fiscal 
period. 
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(d) The payment of assessments for 
the maintenance and functioning of the 
committee may be required under this 
part throughout the period it is in ef-
fect irrespective whether particular 
provisions thereof are suspended or be-
come inoperative. 

(e) In order to provide funds for the 
administration of the provisions of this 
part, the committee may accept the 
payment of assessments in advance, or 
may borrow money on a short-term 
basis not to exceed one full-year coin-
ciding with the existing committee’s 
term of office. The authority of the 
committee to borrow money may be 
used only to meet financial obligations 
as they occur and to allow the com-
mittee a season to adjust its reserve 
funds to meet any additional obliga-
tions. 

[20 FR 7357, Oct. 4, 1955. Redesignated at 26 
FR 12751, Dec. 30, 1961, as amended at 51 FR 
30474, Aug. 27, 1986] 

§ 966.43 Accounting. 
(a) All funds received by the com-

mittee pursuant to the provisions of 
this subpart shall be used solely for the 
purposes specified in this part. 

(b) The Secretary may at any time 
require the committee, its members 
and alternates, employees, agents and 
all other persons to account for all re-
ceipts and disbursements, funds, prop-
erty, or records for which they are re-
sponsible. Whenever any person ceases 
to be a member of the committee or al-
ternate, he shall account to his suc-
cessor, the committee, or to the person 
designated by the Secretary, for all re-
ceipts, disbursements, funds and prop-
erty (including but not being limited to 
books and other records) pertaining to 
the committee’s activities for which he 
is responsible, and shall execute such 
assignments and other instruments as 
may be necessary or appropriate to 
vest in such successor, committee, or 
designated person, the right to all of 
such property and funds and all claims 
vested in such person. 

(c) The committee may make rec-
ommendations to the Secretary for one 
or more of the members thereof, or any 
other person, to act as a trustee for 
holding records, funds, or any other 
committee property during periods of 
suspension of this subpart, or during 

any period or periods when regulations 
are not in effect and, if the Secretary 
determines such action appropriate, he 
may direct that such person or persons 
shall act as trustee or trustees for the 
committee. 

§ 966.44 Excess funds. 
(a) If, at the end of a fiscal period, 

the assessments collected are in excess 
of expenses incurred, such excess shall 
be accounted for in accordance with 
one of the following: 

(1) If such excess is not retained in a 
reserve, as provided in paragraph (a)(2) 
of this section, to the extent practical 
it shall be refunded proportionately to 
the persons from whom it was col-
lected. 

(2) The committee, with the approval 
of the Secretary, may establish an op-
erating monetary reserve and may 
carry over to subsequent fiscal periods 
excess funds in a reserve so established: 
Provided, That funds in the reserve 
shall not exceed approximately one fis-
cal period’s expenses. Such reserve 
funds may be used (i) to defray any ex-
penses authorized under this part, (ii) 
to defray expenses during any fiscal pe-
riod prior to the time assessment in-
come is sufficient to cover such ex-
penses, (iii) to cover deficits incurred 
during any fiscal period when assess-
ment income is less than expenses, (iv) 
to defray expenses incurred during any 
period when any or all provisions of 
this part are suspended or are inoper-
ative, and (v) to cover necessary ex-
penses of liquidation in the event of 
termination of this part. Upon such 
termination any funds not required to 
defray the necessary expenses of liq-
uidation, and after reasonable effort by 
the committee it is found impracti-
cable to return such remaining funds 
to handlers, such funds shall be dis-
posed of in such manner as the Sec-
retary may determine to be appro-
priate. 

(b) [Reserved] 

[33 FR 8586, June 12, 1968] 

§ 966.45 Contributions. 
The committee may accept voluntary 

contributions but these shall only be 
used for production research, market 
research and development and mar-
keting and promotion including paid 
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